Enterprise and Employment

Theme Group Meeting

5th January 2005 

1.30pm-3.30pm Ellesmere Children’s Centre

Maxwell Street, off Ellesmere Road, Sheffield S4 7JN
1. Present

Ian Drayton (Chair)
Local Resident

Colin Kearney

SCC (Employment Unit)

Annie Blindell

Pitsmoor Credit Union

Roz Wollen

SYWAT

Faye Green

Cffe

Rebecca Gullick
   
Cffe

Anna Cahill

Sheffield Action Team

Trywell Kalyata

BNDfC

Tony Hall


BNDfC/Partnership Board

Melanie Adshead
NETT

Mohammed Younis
BNDfC Community Representative

Irshad Akbar

Pakistani Muslim Centre

Nasim Ali


BME Workplace Health

Carol Anderson

BNDfC

Tom Felicien

BNDfC

Gaby Spinks

Burngreave Messenger

Annette Phillips

New Futures (Sheffield Futures & Conexions)

John Barber

BITC (Business Support)

J Griffiths


SCC (Employment  Unit)

Joan Hughes

SCC (Employment  Unit)

2. Apologies

Rose Ardron, Saghir Ahmed, Jane Fraser, Mark Burley

	DETAILS
	Action Points

	3. 
Minutes and Matters Arising
3.1

Update on Projects in Development
	Roz Woollen pointed out an error in last months minutes, the organisation she made the presentation for was WIBB not WITI as was stated.

A suggestion on project reporting format should have been minuted.

Please see attached Theme Managers report, Section 4
	TF

	4.
Presentations
	 4.1 Burngreave Messenger



The editorial team are making the editorial process of the Burngreave Messenger a more open affair and are therefore seeking volunteers from the local community to be a part of the team at the Burngreave Messenger.

There is one meeting per month per issue on a Wednesday at 6.30pm (see contact details below) to discuss any articles that local residents want publishing in the Messenger, they will then help the residents write the articles and take any photo’s needed for the article.
Contact details 
Tel: 0114 242 0564
         email: messenger@burngreave.net
	GS


	

	4.2 WIBB

This was basically an update of the presentation made at the meeting in December’s in that this was an attempt to encourage more women into the construction trade by way of training courses that take into account the various needs of women who would like to sign up for these courses e.g. childcare issues, work/life balance.

It was suggested that there needs to be more linkages with construction employers in order to change attitudes to women in construction and encourage employers to employ more women.

It was queried as to whether the project would be value for money, but  Roz stated that it would be when compared to the cost of a NVQ level 2 if taken at a college.

RIF Approved
4.3 Wheels to Work

(RIF Attached)


This RIF was deferred till next month as there was no one available to answer any questions.

There were one or two concerns regarding BNDfC being the sole funder and the amount of £10,000 per year for management fees needs a more detailed breakdown.

	RW
JD

	 5. Projects Update

	5.1 Construction Initiative

Report to be presented at next months meeting by Mark Burley
5.2 Supporting Businesses

(See attached) 
The project is on target and they have over achieved in some areas such as number of attendees at business events, no of Action Plans developed.

The gender balance needs addressing as the vast majority of clients have been male and the Supporting Business team will be looking at ways to even the numbers.  Although there were only 7 business events staged as opposed to 14 as originally planned but the seven events were larger than anticipated and well attended, there were also two more events planned before the end of the financial year.

There is a major Business & Enterprise event planned on 18 January 2005 at the Spectrum Centre, this will be split into two sessions, the afternoon session will be primarily for Year 10/11 pupils from Birkdale, Hinde House & Parkwood schools to supply them with information on starting up businesses.  The evening session will be for existing businesses, again to give them any advice necessary.

The Burngreave Business Directory was a great success as 4000 copies were published in March 2004, with 250 out of the 400 businesses in the area represented in the directory.  There are plans to publish a 2nd edition in March 2005 and also an electronic version if possible.

There will be a series of 1-2-1 sessions between the Supporting Business team and the businesses on Spital Hill to discuss the impact of the development of Spital Hill, there will be representatives from the Local Authority attending to answer any questions.
5.3 ILM Programme

(See attached)
Rebecca presented the final project report which was well received by the theme group.

Colin Kearney suggested that the new ILM project should make closer links with the LEA with regards to classroom assistant funding.

	MB
JB
RG

	6. Theme Managers Report


	There are concerns over issues in section 5, namely the need for increased participation from local residents, it was pointed out that the timing of the meeting could be a factor as all the other theme groups are well attended by local residents but are held in the early evening. The venue of the meeting was also mentioned as a potential problem.

The theme group also need to decide who they are targeting i.e. local residents or organisations/group, employment agencies etc and then perhaps more thought and work needs to be done to attract them.

It was decided that a Employment & Enterprise event be staged in order to have more direct contact with the community, this could be done with assistance from the Community Engagement Team doing outreach work in the community asking local residents what they expect from the theme group and what do they need to become more involved.

	TK

	7. AOB


	There are 10 places available on a training course for anyone interested in Health & Safety, it is a 6hr course that is running on the 5 February 2005, the venue, times and final details will be available at the next meeting.
	NA


Next meeting 2 February 2005, 1.30- 3.30pm
